
ECHO ID 005 Case Summary and Recommendations 

Patient is a 34-year-old female who tested positive for hepatitis C at a local rehab with a documented 
viral load of 610,000 and genotype 1 infection.  She is likely been chronically not acutely infected.  Her 
hepatitis C treatment was postponed after she became pregnant but during her pregnancy she 
developed increased transaminases and had a repeat fib 4 score that went from 1.43 pre-pregnancy to 
1.57 during the pregnancy.  She then had a spontaneous abortion at 9 weeks and returned seeking 
treatment for her hepatitis C.  She initially denied using any type of narcotic but on her drug screen she 
was positive for Suboxone and then admitted that she was using her significant other's Suboxone.  She is 
also now taking oral contraceptives.  At the time her LFTs flared, there was concern regarding her liver's 
ability to adequately metabolize drugs but she resisted making any changes in her oral contraceptive 
regimen.  She has not yet returned for additional follow-up appointments but it sounds as though she 
could likely be convinced to return to clinic and initiate hepatitis C treatment in the near future.  At her 
initial appointment, she was also noted to be hepatitis a and B serology negative and is being vaccinated 
for both viruses. 

With this background in mind, suggest the following: 
1.  Would retest her viral load and LFTs as well as obtain a urine pregnancy test immediately before 
starting treatment.  Would also obtain a high-resolution genotype to distinguish whether she has 
genotype 1 or genotype 1B infection. 
2.  Assuming her viral load is under 6 million, she could be treated with Harvoni for only 8 weeks 
(otherwise she would need 12 weeks with either (1) documented cirrhosis or (2) a viral load over 6 
million.  Alternatively she could receive epclusa for 12 weeks (currently there is no recommended for an 
abbreviated dosing schedule if epclusa is used regardless of the magnitude of the viral load.  Assuming 
her viral load is still under 6 million, then my preference would be to use Harvoni 8 weeks since it would 
very likely to achieve an SVR cure and would also be the least expensive of the currently available 
recommended treatment options. 
3.  If zepatier is contemplated, we would need to know first whether not she has genotype 1A or 1B 
infection before treating her.  If she has genotype 1a infection she would need pretreatment NS5A 
genotype testing (to detect potential resistance elbasvir) prior to initiating treatment.  If there is no pre-
existing NS5A resistance then she could receive zepatier alone for 12 weeks.  If on the other hand she 
has genotype 1 a and there is pre-existing NS5A resistance, either an alternative agent should be used 
such as either Harvoni or epclusa or alternatively one would need to add weight-based ribavirin to her 
regimen and extend treatment for 16 weeks.  This would clearly be suboptimal, especially since ribavirin 
is contraindicated in pregnancy. I would want to use either Harvoni or epclusa as noted above. 
4.  Of note, mavyret is not an option since it is with the oral contraceptive agent she was taking. 
5.  Thank you again both Matthew and Dr. Slingerland for your excellent presentation today!  Please let 
us know if and when you start treating her and let us know how it goes.  Thank you again! 


